

LEASURE-BLACKSTON POST 239 700 MORNING STREET WORTHINGTON, OHIO 43085 (614) 888-9096

APRIL 2008 NEWSLETTER

MONTHLY BREAKFAST

Sunday, Apr. 13th. 9:00 a.m. to noon. It's \$5.00 for adults and \$2.00 for children and it's always <u>ALL</u> you care to eat! Guests are welcome. Please join us. Thanks to the crew.

.

MEMBERSHIP

First Vice Tom Rieder reports 350 members paid 2008 dues. At the present time we are Quota post, and quota district. GOOD JOB TOM

FRIDAY NIGHT SPECIAL

Friday evenings, 5:00 - 7:00 p.m. The meals are always \$4.00 and the friendship is free. Thanks to all our volunteers on Fridays crew who **keep our bellies full**.

AUXILIARY NEWS

Sat. April 12th. Roast Pork Loin dinner to benefit "Sew Much Comfort" program. Serving begins at 5:30 pm and a reservation form is on the bulletin board in the post canteen. Menu consists of Roast Pork Loin, mashed potatoes w/gravy, vegetable medley, coleslaw, roll, butter and cake for \$6.00. The "Sew Much Comfort" campaign provides specially designed clothing for our wounded military who have suffered loss of limbs, severe burns, head trauma, etc. All net proceeds go directly to the program so plan to attend and support our military men and women.

The April meeting will be a "<u>Working Meeting</u>". We will be completing all our programs' paperwork for submission. All officers and program leaders need to attend. All Auxiliary members should bring your recorded individual volunteer hours to be included in the community service programs forms.

AMERICAN LEGION BIRTHDAY DINNER;

I would like to thank all of the volunteers who put on a <u>FABULOUS</u> dinner. Rich Richardson, Tom Kerbler, Colby, Matt, Laura, Darlene Richardson, Jim Favret, and Jerry Mills, and the Auxiliary for the help and Birthday cake.

2nd. Vice Jim Favret would like to remind everyone, that when they buy anything at GFS to tell the cashier that you are a member of Worthington American Legion. We get a nice rebate check sent to the post. Thanks

THANKS

To all the Friday Night special volunteers, the Breakfast crew, the Euchre Club and everyone who helps around the Post.

NOMINATIONS

The Executive committee is actively seeking nomination for Post officers to fill various positions. If you are interested in becoming a Post Officer, please contact 1st. Vice, Tom

Rieder. Elections will be held at the May meeting.

MEMORIAL DAY PARADE

The Memorial Day Parade machine has put it in gear and begun to rev up the participation for Memorial Day 2008. Invitations are going out to all of last year's participants and several new one. If you know of a group that would like to be in the parade or if you have a convertible that you would like to use to drive contact the Post 888-9096. Click here for Memorial Day 2008 Parade Information.